

## PLANNING, URBAN DESIGN & SUSTAINABILITY General Manager's Office

VanRIMS No.: 01-9000-20

## MEMORANDUM

February 06, 2017

TO:

Mayor and Council

CC:

Sadhu Johnston, City Manager

Paul Mochrie, Deputy City Manager

Janice MacKenzie, City Clerk

Lynda Graves, Manager, Administration Services, City Manager's Office

Rena Kendall-Craden, Director, Communications Kevin Quinlan, Chief of Staff, Mayor's Office

Katie Robb, Director, Communications, Mayor's Office Naveen Girn, Director, Community Relations, Mayor's Office Kent Munro, Assistant Director of Planning, Vancouver Midtown

FROM:

Gil Kelley, General Manager, Planning, Urban Design & Sustainability

**SUBJECT:** 

Railtown Public Hearing Deferral

Dear Mayor and Council,

The intent of this memo is to inform Council that staff will be requesting that Council defer further discussion and decision on recommendations contained in the report Facilitating Growth in Vancouver's Innovation Economy - Railtown - Zoning and Development By-law Amendments for 1-4 (Historic Industrial) District to the Council meeting of March 28, 2017.

The additional time requested will provide staff with the opportunity to further consider and investigate the implications of questions and comments received at the Public Hearing of January 26, 2017, and to consider potential amendments to the proposed by-law amendments, while ensuring the provisions of the Regional Growth Strategy ODP are observed.



If you have any questions, please contact Karen Hoese, Assistant Director of Planning for Vancouver Downtown at 604-871-6094 or <a href="mailto:karen.hoese@vancouver.ca">karen.hoese@vancouver.ca</a>.

Regards,

Gil Kelley, FAICP

General Manager, Planning, Urban Design & Sustainability

(T) 604.873.7456 (E) gil.kelley@vancouver.ca

GK/kh